
Enduring Society of 1925 
Legacies—Charlotte Kilpatrick

Talented music instructor. Trusted administrator. Skilled in 
personnel matters. Devoted to her colleagues. Charlotte Kilpatrick 
brought many gifts to Trinidad State during her 25-year career.

Raised in Trinidad, Charlotte would graduate from Holy Trinity 
High School before moving to Denver to earn her bachelor's degree 
from Loretto Heights Women’s College. Shortly after graduation, 
she decided to return home to accept a teaching position in 
Trinidad School District No. 1. 

As the years progressed, Charlotte 
would become an outstanding 
music instructor. In 1967, she 
received an invitation from 
Trinidad State President, Guy 
Davis, to join the College faculty. 
She quickly energized the music 
department—teaching vocal 
music, music theory, music 
appreciation and music history.

Eventually, Charlotte would 
move into administrative roles, 
first accepting a position as the 
College’s Affirmative Action 

Officer. She also proved adept at handling personnel matters involving both students and staff members. 
As her career progressed, she served as the Dean for Continuing Education, Dean of Arts & Sciences, and 
Vice President of Instruction. Upon her retirement in 1992, Charlotte agreed to continue working with 
the College until a suitable replacement was hired.

In the years that followed, Charlotte would join the Trinidad State College Foundation membership in 
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1994. She served on the Scholarship Committee where her insights and expertise proved invaluable in 
determining scholarship awards for deserving students. 

Charlotte was known as having performed all duties assigned to her professionally with dignity and grace 
while being an advocate in promoting the values of Trinidad State. 

Society of 1925
With her passing in 2022, the Trinidad State College Foundation learned that Charlotte had created a 
legacy gift to support the College. Legacy gifts ensure the continued strength of Trinidad State as we 
prepare to educate the students of tomorrow. 

We are pleased to honor the legacy and generosity of Charlotte Kilpatrick. Her impact at Trinidad State 
continues on.

For more information about legacy gifts and the Society of 1925, 
please contact Toni DeAngelis at at toni.deangelis@trinidadstate.edu 
or 719-846-5520. All inquiries will be received in confidence.

 August 2022

2

PiPillllarar  &PostPost

mailto:toni.deangelis%40trinidadstate.edu?subject=

